
In Today’s Newsletter… 

 

 Student Health 

 School Production 

 Mid Year Assessment 

 Parent Interviews 

 Pet Day  

 Hockey  

 School Notices 

 

  

Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 
events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

ARIA BIKE RIDE  
DEBRIEF MEETING 

 

Tuesday 16
th 

June 2020 
at 7.00pm at  Aria Cos Club  

 
ALL WELCOME 



Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 
events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

Contact us on the following…  
 

Barclay Road 
R.D. 
Aria 3979 
King Country 
Principal:  Pam Voyce 

Phone: (07) 8777857 
Fax:  (07) 8777578 
Email: office@aria.school.nz 
Website:  www.aria.school.nz 

BOT Meetings 2020 
Monday 29th June  

at 7.00pm, All Welcome 

Aria Science & Technology 
Celebration 

Wednesday 1st July 

Last Day of Term 2 
Friday 3rd  July 

First Day of Term 3 
Monday 20th  July 

School Photos  
(Class & Individual) 
Tuesday 4th August 

School Production 
Thursday 20th August 

Interschool Orienteering  
at St Helen’s Domain, Aria 
Thursday 24th September 

Interschool Cross Country 
at Rangitoto Primary 
Friday 30th October 

 

Principal’s  News… 

Welcome to Week 9 
 
 Student Health…  Most students have settled back into school 

routines well but are still struggling with maintaining focus for a full 
day's learning. Many are very tired by the end of the week and I urge 
you most strongly to encourage more sleep time if at all possible.  

 
 School Production… This week on Tuesday (tomorrow) and 

Wednesday I will be holding auditions for next term's school 
production "Porridge". Most children have chosen parts that they 
would like to try out for and are hopefully practising a few parts ready 
for their audition. Please check with them tonight. 

 
 Mid Year Assessment… During the next three weeks staff will be 

completing assessments to be sent home on Friday 26th June.  
  

Usually at mid-year reporting time we would have completed close to 
20 weeks of teaching. This year due to the corona virus we will have 
completed only 13 weeks for many children and less for others. 
 
This year's mid-year written reports will be a shortened version of our 
usual report, similar to the one sent home at the end of term one in 
previous years. The assessment folders (clear files) will also be 
somewhat smaller than usual.  

 
 Parent interviews... will be held during the last week of term 2 on 

Monday 29th and Tuesday 30th June. Please phone the office to 
arrange a mutually suitable time to discuss your children's progress 
with their teachers. I suggest that you bring their reports and/or 
assessment folders with you. Students can attend their interview with 
you if you wish. 

 
 Pet Day (calves, lambs and goats)… Our annual Pet Day will be 

held during the first week of term 4 (14th October).  A full schedule of 
activities (indoor and outdoor) with details will be sent home in week 6 
of next term. This will include seeds to be grown and judged on the 
day.  

 
NB. Calves will be included this year. 

  
Hockey… is starting this week.  All teams will play on Thursday in Te 
Kuiti and will run till the end of term 2.  The draw will be sent out this 
week.  Remember to contact the office with transport arrangements 
please.  Any queries regarding hockey please contact Apolline 
Komene, hockey coordinator on 877-7856. 

 
 
 
 
 

Have a great week,  
Pam Voyce. 

Tena Koutou Katoa! 



 

MEDICINE AT SCHOOL 
Our school policy states that if your child has to 
take ANY MEDICINE whilst at school that this is to 
be brought to the office and will be administered to 
the child by a staff member.   
 

Please send any medication in a sealed clearly 
marked plastic bag with the instructions of what the 
child is to have administered.  

ABSENCES 
If your child is going to be absent please notify the 
school office before 9:00am each day with a reason 
as to why your child is away.    There is an absentee 
form on the Skool Loop app you can complete and 
this will be emailed directly to the school office. 

AFTER SCHOOL ARRANGEMENTS 
Please advise all changes to after school 
arrangements BEFORE 3:00pm each day either 
by phone or sending a signed note with your child 
to the school office.   

 

We require Parent/Caregiver notification and will 
not accept this verbally from the child.  If you 
phone AFTER 3:00pm please ensure you speak to 
the person in charge of buses for that day. 

BOOK CLUB  
Book club issue Term 2 has been handed out.  
 
Orders need to be ordered online - details can be 
found on the brochures.  
 
Please do not send cash or cheques to school.  
 
Orders are open until Friday 3rd July.  
 
If your child did not receive one and you would like 
a brochure please let me know.  
 
Thank you, Nicola Alcock  

SKOOL LOOP APP 
Aria School has changed to using the Skool Loop 
App.  Please download this app.    If you have any 
problems with downloading or using the app please 
contact Nicola in the office. 

SCHOOL NOTICES  

YUMMY APPLE STICKER 
PROMOTION 

Start collecting Yummy Apple stickers to assist us 
in receiving free sports equipment.   
 
Collection sheets are available from the school 
office.  

A massive thank you to Terry & 
Keri Alcock for the donation we 
have received through the stock 
scheme  (steer grazed).  

ARIA SCHOOL STOCK SCHEME IS 
RESTARTING IN SPRING 

If you are able to graze an animal for us we would 
be very grateful.  
 

If you are interested please call Dani Darke on 
8776868.  Delivery of calves will be around 
November. 

ARIA SCHOOL SWIMMING POOL  
IS CLOSED 

Please return your key to Nicola and she will 
discuss the refund of your key deposit with you.   

SPARE PANTS 
If you have any spare tracksuit pants  of any sizes 
that you no longer want please send these to 
school.   


